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Page 8

1 question asked by a Board member or staff is

2 intended to help build a complete record for

3 the Board’s decision and not to express any

4 preconceived notion or bias.

5 We will begin today with

6 IERG’s testimony and any questions based on

7 that and will then follow the same procedures

8 for ExxonMobil’s testimony. If there is time

9 at the end of the day, the Board will allow any

10 person who did not pre-file testimony to have

11 an opportunity to testify if they so wish to.

12 At this point, I would like

13 to introduce the first witness for the record.

14 MR. DAVIS: Thank you,

15 Mr. Robertson. My name is Alec Davis. I am

16 representing the Illinois Environmental Regulatory

17 Group or IERG.

18 On behalf of the IERG,

19 I would like to thank the Board for providing the

20 opportunity for us to be here today.

21 On June 20, 2011, IERG pre—filed

22 the testimony of Robert A. Messina. I would like

23 to move to enter that into the record as if read

24 at this time. I have additional copies of that
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Page 14

1 MS. ROCCAFORTE: That would now refer

2 to the Conoco-Phillips units that are still subject

3 to the chart.

4 MR. RAO: So ExxonMobil units will be

5 completely removed from that appendix section? That

6 exception does not apply to them anymore, is that

7 what you are saying?

8 MS. ROCCAFORTE: Correct. It’s one

9 day beyond the date set forth in Appendix H,

10 January 1, 2015.

11 MR. RAO: Okay. Thanks.

12 HEARING OFFICER ROBERTSON: Do we have

13 some follow-up questions?

14 MR. KOHLMEYER: At ExxonMobil, we may

15 add clarity to our understanding to that.

16 HEARING OFFICER ROBERTSON: We will

17 have the court reporter swear in the witness.

18 MS. RIOS: If I could just take

19 a moment and introduce them and we will have

20 Mr. Kohlmeyer follow-up on that.

21 HEARING OFFICER ROBERTSON: Yes. Okay.

22 That’s fine.

23 MS. RIOS: I’m Monica Rios. I’m here

24 on behalf of ExxonMobil Corporation, along with
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1 on behalf of ExxonMobil Oil Corporation as Exhibit 4

2 of these proceedings.

3 (Document marked as

4 Hearing Exhibit No. 4

5 for identification,

6 6/28/11.)

7 (Hearing Exhibit No. 4

8 admitted as evidence.)

9 HEARING OFFICER ROBERTSON: And

10 lastly, we will enter the pre—filed testimony of

11 Doug Deason on behalf of ExxonMobil Oil Corporation

12 as Exhibit 5.

13 (Document marked as

14 Hearing Exhibit No. 5

15 for identification,

16 6/28/11.)

17 (Hearing Exhibit No. 5

18 admitted as evidence.)

19 HEARING OFFICER ROBERTSON: Will the

20 court reporter please swear in the witnesses?

21 (Witnesses sworn.)

22 NR. KOHLMEYER: I think what

23 I was thinking is the way the rule is written,

24 it is written so that regulations would apply to
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Page 21

1 MR. ELVERT: If they are located in

2 Appendix H, yes.

3 MS. ROCCAFORTE: Okay. And more

4 specifically, isn’t it true that the Agency and

5 ExxonMobil engaged in negotiations and agreed to

6 a December 31, 2014, compliance date for

7 Appendix H?

8 MR. ELVERT: Yes, we did.

9 MS. ROCCAFORTE: And isn’t it true

10 that ExxonMobil had a scheduled turnaround prior to

11 that date?

12 MR. ELVERT: To meet the requirements

13 for the compliance date, yes.

14 MS. ROCCAFORTE: Okay.

15 MR. RAO: May I ask a follow-up?

16 MR. ELVERT: Yes.

17 MR. RAO: What is that turnaround date

18 that you have?

19 MR. ELVERT: It’s confidential at this

20 point in time. We don’t advertise or publicize when

21 our maintenance turnarounds are.

22 MR. RAO: Okay. In your pre-filed

23 testimony, you indicated that the next turnaround is

24 in 2019?
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Page 28

1 for variance, which is Exhibit 1 to Doug Deason’s

2 testimony?

3 MR. ELVERT: Okay.

4 MS. ROCCAFORTE: It’s the July 29,

5 2010, letter.

6 MR. ELVERT: Okay.

7 MS. ROCCAFORTE: Exhibit 1.

8 MR. ELVERT: Just one moment, please.

9 MS. ROCCAFORTE: Sure.

10 MR. ELVERT: Okay.

11 MS. ROCCAFORTE: Are you on Page 3?

12 MR. ELVERT: Yes. Page 3?

13 MS. ROCCAFORTE: Yes, correct. I

14 was inquiring about the first paragraph on that

15 page.

16 But isn’t it true that

17 in its request of the NOx RACT waiver, the Agency

18 requested that USEPA approve the NOx RACT rules

19 as amendments to the Illinois state implementation

20 plan and intended that these rules will meet

21 Illinois’ NOx RACT requirements for the revised

22 ozone standard?

23 MR. ELVERT: Yes.

24 MS. ROCCAFORTE: How many industrial
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1 boilers and process heaters are at the Joliet

2 refinery?

3 MR. KOHLMEYER: I can’t answer

4 that exactly without sitting down and looking.

5 MS. ROCCAFORTE: If I direct your

6 attention to the petition for variance, which

7 is Exhibit 1, Page 28, does that help you?

8 MR. ELVERT: Let me see.

9 MS. ROCCAFORTE: Actually, I might

10 have said the wrong page.

11 MR. ELVERT: Twenty-five maybe?

12 MS. ROCCAFORTE: What are

13 the NOx emissions from all of these units combined?

14 MR. RAO: Are we talking about the

15 units on Pages 25 and 26?

16 MS. ROCCAFORTE: From Exhibit 1.

17 MR. RAO: The variance petition?

18 MS. ROCCAFORTE: Correct. Do you

19 know what the combined NOx emissions are from all

20 of these units?

21 MR. ELVERT: Just one moment, please.

22 MS. ROCCAFORTE: Oh, I’m sorry.

23 MR. KOHLMEYER: As reported in our

24 2010 annual emission report for process heaters
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1 and boilers, it was 1,132.5 tons per liter NOx

2 emissions in 2010. That was heaters subject

3 to this regulation, heaters and boilers.

4 MS. ROCCAFORTE: Does that include

5 the FCCU?

6 MR. KOHLMEYER: That does not

7 include the FCCU. That is not a process heater

8 or a boiler.

9 MS. ROCCAFORTE: You are correct.

10 And what are the NOx emissions from the FCCU?

11 MR. KOHLMEYER: The 2010 emissions

12 on the FCCU are 1,497.4 tons of NOx emissions as

13 reported in the AAR.

14 MS. ROCCAFORTE: Thank you.

15 And other than utilities, can you name any other

16 sources in the Chicago non—attainment area that

17 emit NOx in an amount greater than 1,000 tons per

18 year?

19 MR. KOHLMEYER: Based on historical

20 analysis of IEPA annuãJ emission report data, yes,

21 I can.

22 MS. ROCCAFORTE: Can you tell me,

23 please?

24 MR. KOHLMEYER: Quorum Products.
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1 With that being said, they average those emissions.

2 I do not have the data to confirm that.

3 MS. ROCCAFORTE: What year is that

4 data from?

5 MR. KOHLMEYER: I believe around

6 2006.

7 MS. ROCCAFORTE: Would it surprise

8 you to know that in 2010, ExxonMobil, even including

9 the FCCU was the only one?

10 MR. KOHLMEYER: No.

11 MS. ROCCAFORTE: That would make

12 ExxonMobil the largest NOx emitter from the

13 Chicago non—attainment area other than these

14 emissions, correct?

15 MR. KQHLMEYER: Based on the

16 information you just provided, assuming that is

17 correct.

18 MS. ROCCAFORTE: Thank you. That’s

19 all I have for Mr. Elvert.

20 HEARING OFFICER ROBERTSON: Does

21 anybody else from the public have any other

22 questions regarding the testimonies of ExxonMobil?

23 MS. ROCCAFORTE: Excuse me. I have

24 questions for Mr. Deason. I didn’t know if we were
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1 going in order of the testimony.

2 HEARING OFFICER ROBERTSON: Oh,

3 I’m sorry. We are taking them all as a panel.

4 Go ahead.

5 MS. ROCCAFORTE: Thank you.

6 MR. RAO: I have a couple of

7 questions specifically for Mr. Elvert, if I may

8 ask them right now.

9 HEARING OFFICER ROBERTSON: Okay.

10 MR. RAO: Mr. Elvert, on Page 6 of

11 your testimony, you talk about your negotiations

12 with IEPA and on the last sentence on Page 6, you

13 note that on May 9th, follow-up call, according

14 to Illinois EPA, ExxonMobil suggested the option

15 of using NOx emissions from the FCR project as an

16 alternate NOx control strategy and may not be an

17 option.

18 Did they tell you why that cannot

19 be an option?

20 MR. ELVERT: The reason is that the

21 SCR was part of a consent decree and, therefore,

22 not in the rule that they could not be used as an

23 option for replacement.

24 MR. RAO: Okay. So have
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Page 36

1 In addition to that, in USEPA’s

2 presentation, it shows using the new moves modeling

3 from 2008 to 2015, there is a reduction of NOx

4 reductions in Cook County alone from 82,000 tons to

5 37,000 tons.

6 MR. RAO: Okay. Thank you very much.

7 That’s all I have.

8 HEARING OFFICER ROBERTSON: Okay.

9 MS. ROCCAFORTE: Thank you. These

10 next questions these are for Mr. Deason. Good

11 afternoon.

12 MR. DEASON: Hi.

13 MS. ROCCAFORTE: Are you aware that

14 in the absence of federal requirements, the state

15 still has regulatory authority to promulgate

16 regulations that improve air quality in Illinois?

17 MR. DEASON: Yes.

18 MS. ROCCAFORTE: On Page 3 of your

19 testimony, you state that the waiver of the NOx

20 RACT requirements renders the rule unnecessary.

21 Do you mean unnecessary for purposes of the 1997

22 ozone standard, correct?

23 MR. DEASON: Yes.

24 MS. ROCCAFORTE: Furthermore, you
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1 based upon Option 2-A on Slide 14 of Exhibit 3?

2 MR. DEASON: Restate the question

3 one more time. I’m now looking at Slide 14.

4 MS. ROCCAFORTE: Is it true that

5 your scenario one example is based upon Option 2—A

6 on Slide 14 of Exhibit 3?

7 MR. DEASON: Option 2-A of scenario

8 one. 2—A is 70 parts per billion, option 2-A, yes.

9 MS. ROCCAF’ORTE: Has USEPA finalized

10 any of the options on Slide 14 of Exhibit 3?

11 MR. DEASON: No, they have not.

12 MS. ROCCAF’ORTE: So your examples are

13 just speculative then, right?

14 MR. DEASON: Yes.

15 MS. ROCCAFORTE: So according to

16 your example, if the Chicago area is designated

17 as non—attainment and classified as marginal and

18 designations are finalized in 2012, isnTt it true

19 attainment date would be three years from final

20 designation, which would be in 2015?

21 MR. DEASON: If you could restate

22 your premise for when the designation occurs?

23 MS. ROCCAFORTE: Final designation

24 in 2012 and I’m inquiring about attainment date.
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1 MR. DEASON: For marginal area, it

2 would be three years after designation.

3 MS. ROCCAFORTE: Which would be 2015?

4 MR. DEASON: Yes.

5 MS. ROCCAFORTE: And then the same

6 scenario for designation for finalizing 2013, the

7 attainment date would be in 2016, correct?

8 MR. DEASON: For a marginal area,

9 that’s correct.

10 MS. RQCCAFQRTE: And would NOx

11 reductions as a result of the requirements under

12 Part 217, if timely implemented, assist in the

13 Chicago area attaining the new standards even

14 classified as marginal?

15 MR. DEASON: To the extent that they

16 complete it before the attainment year.

17 MS. ROCCAFORTE: Moving on to your

18 scenario two, to your knowledge, has the Illinois

19 EPA ever requested a lower classification under

20 Section 181 of the Clean Air Act?

21 MR. DEASON: I don’t know.

22 MS. ROCCAFORTE: So it’s just

23 speculation in your example?

24 MR. DEASON: It’s an option. It’s in
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1 MR. DEASON: This is the slide for

2 the current schedule for the ongoing maximum use?

3 MS. ROCCAFORTE: Correct. When is the

4 next ozone review?

S MR. DEASON: The next ozone review

6 that’s currently underway has begun.

7 MS. ROCCAFORTE: The next one at the

8 bottom of the slide?

9 MR. DEASON: Oh, I’m sorry. This one

10 is with the proposal of June of 2013 and finally,

11 March of 2014.

12 MS. ROCCAFORTE: So it’s possible that

13 USEPA will propose even further tightened standards

14 in 2013?

15 MR. DEASON: That’s a possibility.

16 MS. ROCCAFORTE: To your knowledge,

17 has the USEPA ever relaxed an ozone standard?

18 MR. DEASON: Yes.

19 MS. ROCCAFORTE: When was that?

20 MR. DEASON: The original ozone

21 standard that was set back in the 1970s was relaxed

22 at one point. From memory, I can’t provide you the

23 specifics, but I would be glad to find that and

24 provide that.
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1 MS. ROCCAFORTE: Have they relaxed it

2 since then?

3 MR. DEASON: No.

4 MS. ROCCAFORTE: Drawing your

5 attention to Exhibit 2, Slide 4.

6 MR. DEASON: This is the slide

7 entitled, Anticipated NOx Implementation

8 Milestones”?

9 MS. ROCCAFORTE: Correct. When

10 does USEPA anticipate designation to be effective

11 for ozone?

12 MR. DEASON: This slide suggests

13 that the designation will be no later than the

14 summer of 2013.

15 MS. ROCCAFORTE: It could be sooner,

16 though, correct?

17 MR. DEASON: Yes.

18 MS. ROCCAFORTE: And if USEPA

19 finalizes designations in the summer of 2013,

20 when would the state require they submit the

21 NOx RACT state implementation plan to USEPA?

22 MR. DEASON: I believe that’s

23 27 months later.

24 MS. ROCCAF’ORTE: So that would be
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1 late 2015?

2 MR. DEASON: Yes.

3 MS. ROCCAFORTE: And when would

4 implementation of RACT be required?

5 MR. DEASON: That’s typically

6 30 months after the submission of the RACT plan

7 by the state.

8 MS. ROCCAFORTE: So early 2018?

9 MR. DEASON: If it’s submitted in

10 the second half of 2015, two and a half years later,

11 yes, in 2018.

12 MS. ROCCAFORTE: Thank you. That’s

13 all I have.

14 HEARING OFFICER ROBERTSON: Do any

15 other members of the public have any follow-up

16 questions?

17 MS. RIOS: I have a follow-up question

18 for Mr. Deason.

19 HEARING OFFICER ROBERTSON: Sure.

20 MS. RIOS: Illinois EPA was asking

21 questions regarding the attainment date for marginal

22 areas. If the Chicago area is designated marginal,

23 it’s not then required?

24 MR. DEASON: No.
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1 date, which means that comments must be received

2 by July 18th.

3 With that, I would like

4 to thank you all very much for your time in

5 attending this matter today and we are now

6 adjourned.

7 (Whereupon, the above-entitled

8 proceedings were adjourned.)

9
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1 STATE OF ILLINOIS

2 ) SS.

3 COUNTYOFCOOK

4

5

6 I, LORI ANN ASAUSKAS, CSR, RPR,

7 do hereby state that I am a court reporter doing

8 business in the City of Chicago, County of Cook,

9 and State of Illinois; that I reported by means

10 of machine shorthand the proceedings held in the

11 foregoing cause, and that the foregoing is a true

12 and correct transcript of my shorthand notes so

13 taken as aforesaid.

14

17 Lori Ann Asauskas, CSR, RPR.

18 Notary Public, Cook County, Illinois

19

20 SUBSCRIBED AND SWORN TO
before me this day

21 of LXLJ’f , A.D., 2011.

22

9i4J4
23 Notary Public

24

NtQ4OLAS A PERAZZOLO
NOTARY PUBLiC - STATE OF ILLINOIS

MY XSSION EXPIRESO3I14I15
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